
 

 

Public Hearing – 2020-2021 Fiscal Year Budget  
 
No one spoke 

 
Town of Stanfield 

Minutes of Regular Meeting for May 7 was held May 21, 2020 
 due to regulations of the COVID-19  

 
 

Determination of Quorum 
A quorum was determined with the presence of Mayor Kevin Barbee, Commissioners Jerry 
Williams, James Kluttz, James Griffin, Larry Sides and Faye Love. 
 
Call to Order  
Mayor Kevin Barbee called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 
 
Approval of Agenda 
Jerry Williams made a motion to accept the agenda as written. All were in favor. Motion 
carried.   
 
Approval of Minutes 
James Kluttz made a motion to accept the minutes from April 23, 2020 as written. All 
were in favor. Motion carried.   
 
Approval of Bills 
James Griffin made a motion to pay the bills. All were in favor. Motion carried.   
 
Public Comment Session  
No one spoke.  
 
Police  

The April police report was handed out for information. Last year one of the police cars was 
totaled in a wreck. We were trying to get it replaced. It was promised to us in February 2020. 
We never received it, and finally was told the car has not even been made yet, due to the 
COVID-19. We have been looking for another police car. We found two Police Interceptor at 
Ford of Murfreesboro. Due to these cars are hard to find, James Griffin is asking the board to 
consider going ahead and purchasing this second car with the money that has been put into the 
budget. During these trying times we are uncertain as to when we would be able to get another 
car.  
 
James Griffin introduced newest police officer Timothy Shelton to the board. He is doing very 
well in his training. He will be released in June to be on his own.  
 
Streets 
Larry Sides updated the town council on the Town of Stanfield Street/Pedestrian Improvements 
10-year plan.   
 
Parks & Recreation 
Larry Sides updated the town council on the plan for Pete Henkel Park Phase 1.   
 
Water & Sewer 
Both Stanfield Systems are compliant with mandatory reports and testing.  
 
 



 

 

Planning & Zoning  
Next meeting May 26, 2020  
 
Finance  
Faye Love made a motion to adopt budget amendment # 3 (See attached). All were in 
favor. Motion carried.  
 
Fiscal Year-to-date Financial Report was handed out and went over.  
 
Information about the 2020-2021 fiscal year notable was discussed. (See attached).  
 
Also please note that the 2020-2021 budget has a 3% increase in the water & sewer usage, due 
to the fact that it is likely the county will go up on the town, so therefore we need to pass the 
cost on to our customers.  
 
Mayor 
Town of Stanfield resident’s pickup for White goods and Bulk goods both will be held Saturday 
June 6, 2020.  
 
This is a reminder that this year is election year. The file dates are July 6, 12pm thru July 17, 
12pm. The fee cost is $20.00.  
 
James Griffin made a motion to adjourn at 7:25 p.m. All were in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 
____________________________________         __________________________________ 
Mayor                                             Date                   Town Clerk                                     Date 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


